
Graduate Affairs Committee 
Minutes 

April 27, 2010 
 

Present: Margaret Adamek, Oliver Chen, Fred DiCamilla, Charles Feldhaus, Philip Goff, Joyce Mac 
Kinnon, Jim Murphy, Jackie O’Palka, Dan Pesut, Sherry Queener, Simon Rhodes, Sherry Sims, & James 
Wimbush 
 
Staff:  David Koerner, Sue Wheeler & Beth Young 
 
Guests: Trudy Banta, Nancy Chism, John Omachonu, James Johnson 
 
Approval of Minutes – Dr. Sherry Queener 
 
Email: Beth Young ejmoody at iupui dot edu 
 
IU Dean’s Report – Dr. James Wimbush 
 
Dean Wimbush is heading to Washington, DC for the release of Commission Report on Future of 
Graduate Education and Council of Graduate Schools meetings. There will be recommendations for three 
major groups: Federal policymakers, Universities, & Employers. 
 
Dean Wimbush explained what each group was urged to do in the report: 
 
Recommendations for Federal Policymakers: 
 
• Continue and expand support for existing graduate education programs, 

         including federal traineeship and fellowship programs 
• Increase support for graduate education by creating two initiatives: 

o A "COMPETES" doctoral traineeship program to support doctoral 
              students in areas of national need 

o A competitive grant program to provide partial funding to create 
              new, innovative master's programs or reinvigorate existing programs 
• Expand loan forgiveness programs 

 
Recommendations for Universities: 
 
• Continue efforts to identify and attract talented students to graduate 

         education 
• Improve graduate completion rates, which currently are near 50 percent 

         in many fields at the doctoral level, and are unknown at the master's 
         level 
• Clarify non-academic career pathways for graduate students, especially 

         at the doctoral level 
 
Recommendations for Employers: 
 
• Develop more partnerships with universities and governments to promote 

         the participation of students from underrepresented groups in graduate 
         school 
• Collaborate with universities to define entry points into careers and 

         the skills needed for 21st-century jobs 
• Provide internships and work-study opportunities for graduate students 

 
 



Associate Dean’s Report – Dr. Sherry Queener 
 
No report.  
 
Graduate Office Report – Mr. David Koerner  
 
Student Health Insurance Update:  The cost of Dental Insurance will go down 10% next year and the 
cost of medical coverage will for up 12.4% next year. This increase is much better than originally 
anticipated. The university will be staying with the same vendor & the website will be updated more 
quickly once those contracts are signed.  
 
Online Application Update: Graduate Online Application continues to move forward. David is currently 
working on the routing via eDocs, which is taking a bit more time since it is a new process. They hope to 
get a final schedule out by the end of the week so there is a target date for training in the near future.  
 
At the next meeting, David hopes to share & demonstrate a new web-based product that was developed 
in house to communicate more efficiently with the processors in the Graduate Office.  
 
GSO Report – Mr. David Koerner  
 
New officers have been appointed & will be transitioned to their position over the summer: 
 
President: Barry Barker – Sociology 
Vice President: Tara Hobson-Prater – Sociology 
Secretary: Detra Mills – Law School 
 
Committee Business 
Curriculum Subcommittee – Dr. Jackie O’Palka 
 
The next Curriculum Sub-Committee Meeting is scheduled for May 11th. 
 
Fellowship Subcommittee – Mr. David Koerner 
 
University Fellowship Final Numbers:  16 PhD accepted 

14 Masters accepted 
 
Program Review – Dr. Sherry Queener 
 
Update on previously approved programs: 
 
ALC Approved: PhD in Urban Education & Master of Physician Assistant Studies  
 
GAC Approvals: 
 

• Name Change for the Sustainable Development Concentration to the Sustainability and 
Sustainable Development Concentration – Approved  
 

• MS in Health Sciences Revision – Approved  
 

• Doctor of Philosophy in Health Policy & Management – Approved 
 
Discussion  
 

1. Task Force to Enhance Graduate Education Experience at IUPUI………………..………Omachonu 
 



John Omachonu asked the GAC to take a look at these 5 issues and give feedback to the Task 
Force as it prepares to make recommendations to EVC Sukhatme.  
 
The five main categories are: 
 

• GA Stipends to support in Central Offices that relates to the student’s academic or career 
aspirations – Matching with campus funds helps bring the cost to the central office within 
a competitive range.  This item ranked as Focus #1.  

• AI Support to help students be more formally trained and mentored in teaching was 
considered Focus #2.  

• Terminal semester support was considered important but a relatively small expenditure. 
• Preparing Future Faculty program to be upgraded and included in the effort to improve 

training of graduate level teachers.  
• Graduate student stipend support could be raised but if it is done across the board, some 

programs would suffer in that they are competitive currently.  The most efficient method 
to help may well be to direct more funding into the Block Grant mechanism which allows 
program-to-program flexibility. 
 

 
2. Principles of Graduate Learning & 2012 NCA Accreditation………………………………..………Banta 

 
Trudy Banta shared information about the Criterion Three concerning Student Learning & 
Effective Teaching. It is divided into 4 core components: 
 
3a. The organization’s goals for student learning outcomes are clearly stated for each educational 
program and make effective assessment possible. 
3b. The organization values and supports effective teaching. 
3c. The organization creates effective learning environments. 
3d. The organization’s learning resources support student learning and effective teaching. 
 
Trudy noted that the Principles of Graduate Learning is the first step to this criterion. Another 
step in the right direction includes the Assessment section for new & current graduate program 
proposals & course curriculum. 
 
For updates on the NCA 2012 Accreditation: nca.iupui.edu. 

 
 

Old Business 
 
Next Meeting  
May 25th, 2010 
 
Meeting adjourned 2:55pm 
 
 
 

http://www.nca.iupui.edu/�

	Graduate Affairs Committee
	Minutes
	April 27, 2010
	Staff:  David Koerner, Sue Wheeler & Beth Young
	Guests: Trudy Banta, Nancy Chism, John Omachonu, James Johnson
	Approval of Minutes – Dr. Sherry Queener
	Email: Beth Young ejmoody at iupui dot edu
	IU Dean’s Report – Dr. James Wimbush
	Dean Wimbush is heading to Washington, DC for the release of Commission Report on Future of Graduate Education and Council of Graduate Schools meetings. There will be recommendations for three major groups: Federal policymakers, Universities, & Employ...
	Dean Wimbush explained what each group was urged to do in the report:
	Recommendations for Federal Policymakers:
	 Continue and expand support for existing graduate education programs,
	including federal traineeship and fellowship programs
	 Increase support for graduate education by creating two initiatives:
	o A "COMPETES" doctoral traineeship program to support doctoral
	students in areas of national need
	o A competitive grant program to provide partial funding to create
	new, innovative master's programs or reinvigorate existing programs
	 Expand loan forgiveness programs
	Recommendations for Universities:
	 Continue efforts to identify and attract talented students to graduate
	education
	 Improve graduate completion rates, which currently are near 50 percent
	in many fields at the doctoral level, and are unknown at the master's
	level
	 Clarify non-academic career pathways for graduate students, especially
	at the doctoral level
	Recommendations for Employers:
	 Develop more partnerships with universities and governments to promote
	the participation of students from underrepresented groups in graduate
	school
	 Collaborate with universities to define entry points into careers and
	the skills needed for 21st-century jobs
	 Provide internships and work-study opportunities for graduate students
	Associate Dean’s Report – Dr. Sherry Queener
	No report.
	Graduate Office Report – Mr. David Koerner
	Student Health Insurance Update:  The cost of Dental Insurance will go down 10% next year and the cost of medical coverage will for up 12.4% next year. This increase is much better than originally anticipated. The university will be staying with the s...
	Online Application Update: Graduate Online Application continues to move forward. David is currently working on the routing via eDocs, which is taking a bit more time since it is a new process. They hope to get a final schedule out by the end of the w...
	At the next meeting, David hopes to share & demonstrate a new web-based product that was developed in house to communicate more efficiently with the processors in the Graduate Office.
	GSO Report – Mr. David Koerner
	New officers have been appointed & will be transitioned to their position over the summer:
	President: Barry Barker – Sociology
	Vice President: Tara Hobson-Prater – Sociology
	Secretary: Detra Mills – Law School
	Committee Business
	Curriculum Subcommittee – Dr. Jackie O’Palka
	The next Curriculum Sub-Committee Meeting is scheduled for May 11th.
	Fellowship Subcommittee – Mr. David Koerner
	University Fellowship Final Numbers:  16 PhD accepted
	14 Masters accepted
	Program Review – Dr. Sherry Queener
	Update on previously approved programs:
	ALC Approved: PhD in Urban Education & Master of Physician Assistant Studies
	GAC Approvals:
	Discussion
	Old Business
	Next Meeting

